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Meeting Name: CMP326 Workgroup 2 

Date: 15 January 2021 

 

Contact Details 

Chair: Paul Mullen    Contact details: paul.j.mullen@nationalgrideso.com 

Proposer: James Stone       Contact details: James.Stone@nationalgrideso.com 

Key areas of discussion 

 

• CMP326 seeks to introduce a cap on the MW element in the Holding Payment calculation to 

reflect reduced capability to ramp from de-loaded positions – this will be dependent on 
proportion of turbines available. 
 

• Workgroup met to discuss ESO’s responses to the actions raised at the meeting on 11 

December 2020. These responses and the Workgroup’s thoughts have been reflected in the 
draft Workgroup Consultation.  
 

• The Proposer advised that, based on data from the calendar year 2020, there would be ~ 

£40K of savings per annum. The Proposer expects that the savings will increase year on year 
as they expect more wind being available for Mandatory Frequency Response (MFR) in later 
years. However, given the relatively small cost savings the CMP326 implementation needs 
to be incorporated with the implementation of ESO’s new ASB settlements system (~ 

September 2022) to provide a positive cost benefit. 
 

• Workgroup agreed the questions to be posed in the Workgroup Consultation, which is 
planned to be opened on 28 January 2021. 

 

• No alternative solutions have been proposed yet. 
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Next Steps 

 

Milestone Who Due Date 

Code Admin to issue draft 
Workgroup Consultation 

including Annexes 

Paul Mullen / Rachel 
Beaufoy 

5pm on 19 January 2021 - 
Completed 

 

Provide an update on Meeting 
re: Power Available Signal 
accuracy 

James Stone 5pm on 19 January 2021 
 

Provide comments on draft 
Workgroup Consultation 

All 2pm on 26 January 2021 
 

Provide re-baselined CMP326 
legal text  

James Stone 2pm on 26 January 2021 
 

Issue Workgroup 
Consultation to industry 

Paul Mullen/Rachel 
Beaufoy 

28 January 2021 
 

 

 

For further information, please contact Paul Mullen. 


